Loch Haven Hills Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting – Jul 17th, 2020 

Virtually on GO TO MEETING:

Present: Matthew Hall, Greg Tourtlotte, Jim Lemm, Marianne Fernandez, Tom Freeman

 Absent: none
#1. Jim called the meeting to order at 9:01 am. 

#2. Minutes reviewed and approved.

#3. Update on the pools and everything is going really good. We had to fire the pool company who worked on Friday's because Jim/Matthew/Lauren found everything to be out of sorts the pool pumps were off and they were using 5 times the amount of chemicals they should have. Jim could not get a clear answer about the cost of the chemicals from the company after 4 phone calls. They just said it would come with the bill but they do not itemize the bill so the association has absolutely no idea how much they were using or what we were being charged for chemical use. 

Jim proposed to take out some trees at the upper pool that overhang or have split tops near the pool on common property. The low bid was $3500 for around 5 trees trimmed, chipped and fell. Greg seconded the motion and it passed with no objections. The trees are shedding pounds of pine needles into the pool every week. 

#4. There was going to be a member who had some questions for the board of directors but they never showed up to the meeting. 

#5  Security: the pool areas need a few upgrades to cameras. The cameras are wifi video/audio and they are the best price on Amazon.com

Adjourn at 9:33 am

Submitted by Matthew Hall
